
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
July 6, 2021 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 
7:00 p.m. by Chairman White on Tuesday July 6, 2021. 
 
Present were, Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka, Supervisor/Road Master Paul 
Rowker, Secretary Jennifer Harvey, and residents Lance Montross, Bill Faux, Jean McGavin, 
Jane Hefford and Norm Kelly. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, 
Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Rowker. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
Chairman White accepted the Financial Report.  
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to accept the report. It was noted that Chad Patton has 
begun with Jere backing him up. 
 
VISITORS AND GUESTS: 
 
Norm Kelly brought to concerns of rumors upsetting the Eaton Hills neighborhood concerning 
the new Weis developers plans for water and sewer. It was explained by Chairman White that 
the future hookups would be using the already established hook up by Cross Country Plaza. 
Supervisor Kukuchka added that Triton Fire Co. already approved the proposed hydrant. 
Resident Lance Montross thanked the township for filling and grading to lane, but would like 
McMullian attended to between Harveys and Dave Butlers. Supervisor Rowker assured him that 
Corby would see to it next week, with repairs in the spring.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Eric Davis presented the yearly auditors report. It showed no major issues or concerns, but some losses 
in revenue, and also a decrease in operating costs. 
Suitkote and American Asphalt received the winning bids for surface treatment and paving, motion by 
Supervisor Rowker, seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka. 
George Jurista Jr. and Scott Davis were approved for part-time employment. 
Assessors Reports were reviewed. 
Northeast Signal contract for yearly maintenance was signed. 
Community Planning documents were reviewed. 
It was agreed upon that the Ford dealership Construction should desist by September 1, 2021, should no 
permits be granted by DEP. 
PUC funds were noted as received.DEP shutdown a major pipeline. 

Geisinger quote provided by a local agency was reviewed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:16 by Chairman White, seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer D. Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


